## **Library of Congress**

Manuscript Division 101 Independence Ave SE Washington, D.C. 20540

16 August 2025

Jacob Lay Charlotte, NC

Dear Mr. Lay,

On behalf of the Library of Congress, I want to thank you for considering the Library as a potential repository for your document. We greatly appreciate your interest in contributing to the national collections and your generosity in offering your work for preservation.

After careful review, however, we must respectfully decline to add the document to our holdings. While the Library actively seeks to preserve materials of enduring value to the history and culture of the United States, this particular work does not fall within the scope of our current collecting priorities.

This decision should in no way be viewed as a reflection on the quality or significance of your work in a broader context. Institutions such as local historical societies, university libraries, or specialized archives may prove to be more suitable homes, ensuring your document is accessible to audiences for whom it will have the greatest relevance.

We are grateful for your thoughtfulness in contacting the Library, and we wish you every success in identifying the most appropriate repository for your work.

Sincerely,
Margaret A. Whitfield
Manuscript Division
Library of Congress

